
SLCC December 11, 2017 Meeting Minutes 

 

Welcome and Comments 

-Hans Rodvik called to order 6:35pm 

 

Approval of Minutes from November meeting 

-2nd page Claire Ross to Claire Lewis – moved, seconded, passed 

-Minutes approved unanimously 

 

Patriotism Moment 

 

Vice President’s Report 

-Community Patrol 

 

Local Assembly and Anchorage School Board Report – Assemblyman Tim Steele 

-Closing out books for last year, trying to get started on budget for next year. 

-Election April. Test run of vote-by-mail. 

-Spring Candidates forum. Stand by for notice regarding that forum. 

-Did discuss bond measures for Westpark drainage. Design in 2018, construction in 2019. Also for 

Chester Creek. 

-Putting a fueling station on Northwood. 

-Electric bus testing. 

-Meeting coming up. 

Discussion: No questions. 

Noone else from Assembly/School Board. 

 

Alaska Legislative Report: 

Rep. Jason Grenn: 

-Meeting with APD. Community Patrols. 



-Town Hall Thursday January 4, 2018, 6pm at Dimond High. 

-Survey for priorities to focus on in Juneau. 

-SB 54. 

Discussion: 

-SB 54. Does not go far enough. Crime in Anchorage is bad. Questioning whether legislature is doing 

enough. 

-Question why Rep. Grenn did not vote to repeal SB 91. 

-Question regarding Dept. of Corrections caseload limit in SB 54. 

-Question regarding adding new state revenue. 

-Question regarding medical costs, lack of control of medical costs. 

-Question regarding reduction in troopers/prosecutors for Anchorage, who have gone to the Bush 

-Question about taxes. Small business owners. 

-Question about how much money State has paid this year for a gas pipeline. 

Rep. Claman’s staff: 

-Invited questions 

Sen. Costello’s staff: 

-Invited questions/thanked for support 

 

Airport Report: Teri Lindseth 

-Lake frozen 

-Heavy traffic for holiday season 

-Additional aircraft noise. South takeoffs due to winds 

Discussion: 

-Question regarding fumes. Cold weather makes fumes lower elevation. 

-Question regarding regulation. Discussion about regulation. 

-Portion of North/South runway will be shut down, so will be more quiet as airplanes take-off East. 

 

Community Patrol Resources: Hans Rodvik, Mark Butler, Glen Yancha 

-Community Patrols are volunteers; driving around, calling police when see something 



-Community Councils website has a link, maintained by coalition of community patrols 

-Discussion of some examples 

-Background check with Troopers 

-Meet first Friday of month, Denny’s at Debarr 

-Question about self-defense 

-Question about connection/synergy with APD 

Discussion from Glen Yancha: 

-Discussed how he got started with Community Patrol, some examples/stories 

-Question regarding official community council community patrol, process 

-Suggestion to form a committee/signup sheet for anyone interested 

Discussion from Mark re: controversies in the past 

-Concealed weapons 

Further discussion generally 

 

Overflow Bypass System 

-Claire Lewis not present; no update 

 

Park Projects Committee 

-Meeting 530 Tuesday December 12, 2018 

-Signup sheet at end of meeting 

 

Rezoning for property on Dimond Blvd near Jewel Lake – Michelle McNulty 

-Uhaul rental facility 

-Submit application January 2, go to planning and zoning March 12 

-Question regarding where to deposit snow removal 

-Question whether maintenance at this location too 

-Question about drainage. Discussion about drainage 

 

Good of order: Next meeting January 8, 2017, elections. 



-Question regarding qualifications 

Good of order: vote-by-mail 

 

Meeting adjourned 8pm 

 


